Minutes of Scottish CND AGM 5 November 2005

Welcome

Alan Mackinnon introduced the conference.  He described the current political situation in the US and UK and said the key issue was likely to be the replacement of Trident.  Over the last 5 years work had been carried out to build Scottish CND and it was important to increase the pace of activity both at the centre and around the country in the immediate future.

Speaker

Jeremy Corbyn MP, Vice Chair of CND, said that CND has a crucial role to play both in supporting the broader anti-war movement and in addressing the Trident Replacement issue.  He explained how the new Terrorism Bill could affect anti-nuclear demonstrations. He described how the issue of Trident replacement had been dealt with in the recent PLP meeting.  The all-party group on nuclear disarmament did not have any Conservative members and so could not be formally recognised. Nevertheless it was being revived and would meet shortly.  There will be a debate on the Defence Estimates on 17 November, without a debate.  He did not support the Manifesto commitment on nuclear weapons, and it is inaccurate because British nuclear weapons are not independent.  The parliament was in unchartered waters, because Tony Blair has given advance notice of his intention to stand down.  Personally he did not mind getting many similar letters from constituents.  

It was agreed that a press release be drafted from the AGM referring to the Terrorism Bill.

Secretary’s Report

Mike Martin presented his report.  Alan Mackinnon added that he thanked Phill Jones for the work he had done for Scottish CND and the anti-war movement.   Duncan Macintosh suggested that we should have done more about the motion passed at the STUC conference and that there could be a further resolution for next years conference.  Alan Mackinnon responded that there had been an increase in our work with Trade Unions.

Treasurer’s Report

Jim Taggart explained that it had been a difficult year financially because of the failure to secure a major grant for Scotland’s for Peace and other reasons.  He explained that the budget was drawn up before the departure of Phill Jones.  There were no immediate plans to replace the post.  The settlement package reduced that amount that could be saved this year.  

The treasurer’s report, accounts for 2004-05 and budget were proposed, seconded and agreed.

Election of officers

The following were elected unopposed:

Chair:


Alan Mackinnon

Vice Chairs:

Billy Wolfe, Morag Balfour

Secretary: 

Allison Hunter

Assistant Secretary:
Mike Martin

Treasurer:

Jim Taggart

Following a hustings and ballot the following additional members of the Executive were elected:

Matthew Crighton, Barbara Dowling, Janet Fenton, Isobel Lindsay, Tom Morrison and Brian Quail.

Resolutions

Constitutional Amendment

Add at end of para 9 (C) 3:

Labour CND shall have 2 voting delegates as may be appointed by the Labour CND Executive Committee. Such delegates must be individual members of Scottish CND and be members of the Labour party resident in Scotland

Proposed by Jim Taggart, seconded and approved.

Helensburgh CND Resolution

Scottish CND Resolves to: 

1. Campaign against the existing Trident system and any proposed extension or replacement of it. 

2. Use a diversity of tactics in that campaigning including increasing public awareness, political lobbying, demonstrations and direct action/ civil resistance. 

3. Work in partnership with other anti-Trident groups such as Nukewatch, Trident Ploughshares and Faslane Peace Camp
Proposed by Helensburgh and District CND, seconded and approved overwhelmingly.

Stirling CND Resolution

Conference resolves:

1. That SCND will develop and maintain a high public profile and a high quality of public presentation.

2. That the SCND website will be upgraded and consistently maintained so as to be an effective and reliable locus for campaign communication and a prime source within Scotland for information and resources in regard to nuclear disarmament.

3. That more effective use will be made by SCND of regular and accessible e-mail shots to keep individuals and groups across Scotland informed and engaged with the campaign.
Proposed by Stirling CND, seconded and approved overwhelmingly.

Resolution on "Core Activities" for SCND for the Forthcoming Year

Conference recognises that:

(a) Nuclear weapons systems have been and continue to be central to the foreign policy of the UK. 

(b) Massive and sustained political pressure will be required to force the UK government to scrap nuclear weapons.

Conference therefore believes it is necessary for SCND to reach out to the mass of Scottish people via whatever mechanisms are accessible in order to build a mass campaign. To this end Conference instructs the incoming Executive to prioritise the following areas of activity:

(1) Political - Conference welcomes the setting up of the Cross Party Group on Nuclear Disarmament in the Scottish Parliament. SCND will work with sympathetic MPs and MSPs and monitor political developments in Holyrood and Westminster with a view to developing a network of SCND members to lobby MPs and MSPs.

(2) Publications - Conference believes Nuclear Free Scotland is a vital tool in maintaining and building our organisation. SCND will put NFS onto its web site.

(3) Media - SCND will continue to send out press releases and encourage members to use the media to get our message across. 

(4) Trade Unions - SCND will develop its work with the Trade Unions and seek to have stalls at all Trade Union conferences and events.

(5) Stalls - SCND will seek to restart public stalls in Glasgow and provide support for any SCND group seeking to do the same in their town or city.

(6) Products - SCND will maintain and, if appropriate, extend its range of promotional products.
Proposed by Mike Martin.  It was agreed to remit this motion to the Executive.

Trident Replacement

Recognising that the Government has said a decision on whether to replace Trident will be made in the life of this Parliament and that this presents an opportunity to make progress towards nuclear disarmament, Scottish CND should:

- Liaise fully with British CND,

- Work with partner organisations through Scotland's for Peace,

- Raise public awareness, 

- And develop an effective political lobbying campaign,

In order to prevent the upgrading or replacement of Trident.
Proposed by John Ainslie, seconded and approved overwhelmingly.

Political Lobbying

This meeting recognises the need to give greater attention to lobbying and working with political representatives, and in particular MPs. It also recognises the benefits of doing this in partnership with those organisations which share our views, for example through Scotland's for Peace (SfP). For this reason it agrees in principle that there should be set up: 

(1) a register or database of Scottish MPs, MSPs and MEPs, their views and contacts with SCND, SfP and supporters; 

(2) networks of people in each constituency who will be willing to lobby their elected representatives; and 

(3) the capacity to keep in touch with them on a regular basis.

It instructs the Executive to find cost effective ways of doing these things; and to implement them within budget and resource constraints. 

Proposed by Allison Hunter on behalf of Matthew Crighton, seconded and approved overwhelmingly.

War and Nuclear Weapons

Conference recognises the interrelationship between wars and nuclear weapons. The war against Iraq resulted in the largest demonstrations in post war UK history. The anti-war movement represents a natural constituency for SCND

Therefore this Conference urges the membership to participate in and support local anti-war coalition groups and further resolves that SCND affiliate to and play an active part in Stop the War Coalition.
An amendment, to replace to “local Stop the War coalition groups” with “local anti-war coalition groups” from Isobel Lindsay was accepted by the proposer, Jim Taggart.  The motion as amended was seconded and approved overwhelmingly

Emergency Resolution on Nuclear Power 

This Conference notes the recent developments on the future of Nuclear Power in Britain (see for example Sunday Herald October 2nd). This conference determines that SCND should initiate a publicity campaign around this issue, including letters to newspapers and elected representatives, as a matter of urgency

Proposed by Edinburgh CND.  In discussion it was recognised that the Executive would have to consider what resources could be committed to this in the light of other work, and that Edinburgh CND might take the lead.  The motion was seconded and overwhelmingly approved.  

Emergency Resolution on Iran 

SCND expresses its concern about recent hostile statements made against Iran. SCND opposes both the use of force against Iran and any acquisition of nuclear weapons capabilities by Iran. Aggressive statements from the US, UK and Israel have not helped to defuse the situation; on the contrary, they have increased political posturing on both sides and have proven counterproductive in resolving the issues. Further threats of force are likely to only increase the national pride of many Iranians, already provoked by continual demands outside the requirements of the NPT, making a peaceful and lasting solution even more difficult to come by. SCND encourages all concerned parties to participate in good faith in negotiations to resolve this issue peacefully and expediently, and to support the IAEA in the work that it does.

SCND supports the establishment of a nuclear weapon free zone in the Middle East, as called for in UN Security Council Resolution 687. The presence of nuclear weapons in this region undermines the Palestine-Israel peace process, and Israel’s secretive possession of nuclear weapons provides a convenient excuse for other countries in the region to pursue the bomb. Until Israel signs and complies with the NPT, it will be difficult to fairly enforce the treaty upon other countries in the region.

SCND calls for full transparency of nuclear programmes by all countries in the world, and for full international cooperation for the immediate elimination of all weapons of mass destruction.

Proposed by Mark Gallagher, seconded and overwhelmingly approved.

Workshop on Trident Replacement

The discussion focused on what could be done in the way of political lobbying and raising public awareness.

John circulated a list of Scottish MPs noting how many were in key positions.

Possibly we should concentrate on those that might be swayed.

There is a question of whether we might get new weapons or more of the same.

We need to think how to engage the public – including emphasising the cost.

It was agreed that there was a need for a good slogan or title, rather than Trident Replacement.  Isobel Lindsay suggested “ban the next bomb” or “ban the new bombs”.

New US warfighting strategy.

Joyce Carmichael pointed out that many people don’t have a basic knowledge about Trident and are shocked to find out.  We could show quotes from a range of ordinary people with their views.

Some MPs are sponsored by Trade Unions, but the Unions have little influence over the MP.

Support from local authorities is important.

Members of political parties may be in the best position to lobby.

